DRAFT

Minutes of the Historic District Commission

December 6, 2011

Town Office

Attendees:  Franz Vail, Abby Mercer, Frances Belcher, Linda Salatiello, Bob Ward

Community member: Liz Merry

1. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on October 24 were amended to include Regrets from Franz Vail. The Minutes as amended were moved and approved unanimously.

2. Chair, Pro Tem: Franz Vail was elected unanimously as the Chair, Pro Tem by the members. His name will be forwarded to Rob Jutton, the Planning Board and the Selectmen to advise them of this change. 

3. HDC Draft Ordinance 2011: Bob Ward advised the group on the differences between the Historical Preservation District (Zoning district) and the Historic District, which, although similar geographies require different ordinances.  The group agreed that they will seek help to modify the draft and complete the work so that the Historic District can present its ordinance at public meetings in February.  

4. Map and HDC boundary:  The group agreed that any work on finalizing the boundary question on the north side of the District would best be held off until the Ordinance has been completed. 

5. Signage: Bob Ward  will finalize his drawing of the directional signs so that it might accompany the additional guideline on signage. 

6. Files: Liz has put old files on a CD and provided them to Bob Ward. The filing cabinet in the Town Office should be used for all documentation that is kept, although magazines go to the Library.  Liz has sorted out the files so that they can be kept up. All minutes, correspondence, applications etc are in those files. 

7. Recruitment: the members will approach various people to see if they are interested in becoming a member or alternate for the HDC so that the group can build up some experience base for future years. 

8. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm pm.

9. NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 9 AT THE LIBRARY. 

